September 3, 2021
Dear Ontario Parents,

We hope your summer is going very well. With the return to in-person learning this September, we are
excited to see students heading back to class for a more normal learning experience — alongside their
friends and teachers. We know that in-person learning is essential for the mental and physical health,
academic achievement, and overall well-being of our young people.

Developed in consultation with medical experts, including the province’s Chief Medical Officer of H



Improvements to ventilation have been made across all schools and all boards in Ontario. In total, we
will have provided over 70,000 standalone HEPA filtration units and other ventilation devices to keep
classrooms safe.

To improve air quality at schools with mechanical ventilation, we are instructing boards to use the
highest-grade filters — MERV-13 where possible — perform more frequent filter changes, operate air
systems longer, and calibrate HVAC systems for maximum air flow and fresh air intake. For our youngest
learners in junior and senior kindergarten, we are placing a standalone HEPA filter in their classrooms —
regardless of whether or not the school has mechanical ventilation — as an added layer of protection. In
the interest of transparency, we will provide school boards with a standardized public reporting tool on



